
 

    CITY COUNCIL MEETING 

                                                        RAND CENTER 

                                                    JANUARY 15, 2013 

                                                              6:00 P.M. 

 

 Mayor Sargent presided over the regular session and called the meeting to order at 6:00 

p.m. with the following Council members present:  Dillinger, Struble, Ratliff, Dinsmore.  

Council member Isom was absent.  Also present were City Clerk/Administrator Miller and 

visitors:  Jim Seymour, John Riley, Mark Mahoney, Ron Wieck, Carol Wieck, Don Lee and 

Susan Lee.  

  

 The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

 

 Moved by Council member Dillinger to approve the agenda as presented, seconded by 

Council member Struble.  Motion carried on a 4-0 vote. 

 

 Moved by Council member Dillinger to approve the Consent Agenda with the amended 

claims list, seconded by Council member Dinsmore.  Motion carried on a 4-0 vote. 

 

 Mayor Sargent presented the family of Victoria Lee Vargas with a flag which was flown 

over the State Capitol and a certificate from the Governor’s Office recognizing her service to her 

community and to the State as a Page.  Mayor Sargent, Council members and Senators Seymour 

and Wieck expressed appreciation for Victoria’s service and dedication. 

 

 Moved by Council member Struble to table Item #10 for further information on possible 

development opportunities, seconded by Council member Dinsmore.  Motion carried on a 4-0 

vote. 

 

 Following discussion, moved by Council member Dinsmore to proceed with drafting an 

ordinance for no parking on the south side of Grove Street between 6
th

 & 7
th

 Streets, seconded by 

Council member Ratliff.  Motion carried on a 4-0 vote. 

 

 Mayor Sargent explained Transportation Day at the Capitol is January 30
th

.  The City will 

have representatives attending to try to gain support for the Hwy 30 by-pass.  Mayor Sargent 

asked for a showing of who plans to go:  Council members Dinsmore, Struble, Dillinger, Mayor 

Sargent, City Clerk/Administrator Miller.  Members of the community are being contacted as 

well to try to get as much support as possible. 

 

 City Clerk/Administrator Miller informed Council Dwight Harper will be retiring April 

7
th

.  She reminded Council of Legislative Day on January 22
nd

.   

 

 Council set a budget workshop for January 29
th

 at 6:00 p.m. in the City Hall conference 

room.   

 

 Moved by Council member Struble to adjourn, seconded by Council member Dinsmore.  

Motion carried on a 4-0 vote.  Meeting adjourned at 6:20 p.m. 

 



 

  

         Clint Sargent, Mayor 

 

 

 

Attest: 

Rita Miller 

City Clerk/Administrator    

        

 


